
HB 2295 Original Page 1 of 1 February 11, 2009

2009 Regular Legislative Session
FISCAL ANALYSIS OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: HB 2295 STATUS: Original
SUBJECT: Requires counties, in cooperation of the Department of Corrections, to supervise
misdemeanor offenders subject to the Interstate Compact for Adult Offenders.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Department of Corrections and Counties
PREPARED BY: Tim Walker
REVIEWED BY: Doug Wilson
DATE: February 11, 2009

2009-2011 2011-2013
EXPENDITURES:
Special Payments to Community Corrections $ 1,711,042 $ 1,711,042

2009-2011 2011-2013
REVENUES:
General Fund $ 1,711,042 $ 1,711,042

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2010

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: This bill requires counties, in cooperation with the Department of Corrections (DOC), to
supervise persons convicted of a misdemeanor and on probation who request to leave Oregon or are
moving to Oregon from another state.

The Interstate Compact for Adult Offender Supervision is an organization of all 50 states set up to
regulate the interstate supervision of individuals on parole or probation. The interstate compact is
administered by the Interstate Commission that is made up of representatives from the participating
states. Under current practice misdemeanor offenders are not supervised by community corrections.
Now misdemeanor offenders transferring into Oregon will need to be supervised.

DOC makes grants to community corrections organizations (generally counties) for the supervision of
offenders. The grants are based upon the risk assessment of the offender. This bill will have a general
fund impact due to the increase in the number of individuals subject to post prison supervision.


